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NI CE APPROVAL – JANUARY 2023 
UK registration and marking scheme is to change on 1st January 2023. Northern Ireland (part of the 
UK) and Great Britain (England, Scotland and Wales) are treated differently, even though all four 
regions are part of the UK. This is the side effect to prevent a “hard border” between Ireland and 
Northern Ireland. 
Northern Ireland manufacturers have unfettered access to the entire UK market with use of CE 
mark. Therefore Whale products made in Northern Ireland will only have a CE mark but are 
compliant in the UK.       
Mainland UK are required to use UKCA approval for placing goods on the UK market. 
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